ce: G.M. Calhoun K‘I
J.J. drconnor
».,B. Clay
R.2. Evans
W.B. Lsex
P.H. Surdett

S Ilion, Hew York
April 9, 1356

This refers to letter from J.J. O'Connor dated
maprch 20, 1556 and reviewing the situatlon with respeect to the
desizn of the 22 matcn cartridge and its performance in the
Model 40X barrel. There were several suggested posaibilitles
for improving the situation which appear to have nerit, assuning
that the expense will be justifiad. For example, in order to
palte the changes to the ocarrel we would expect that it would
require purchase of new air gages and perhaps rifling tools,
Jependent upon wksther or not the zZroove diameters are changed.
The cost for the toollng #111 probably be in the range of from
$700 to $1,500 plus engineerins research and testing, whioh nay
very well equal this tooling expense.

In view of the fact that this 13 not an item of
favorable return for the Ilion Plant, we would not expect that
any particular interest would be sShown in initiating auch an
acrivity. This would especially De true in view of the relatively
small sales as compared to the earlier forecast for this model,

It:may be desirable to refer this recommendatlon
to the Operations Committee for actlon, and if 1t 1s the oplnion
of P.H. Burdett that this 13 true we are sugzsegting that it be
inccrporated in the agenda for the next meeting.
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